

# The Green Sheet



#### **Central Pennsylvania Golf Course Superintendents Association**

Volume 10 Issue 1

January 2002

# Happy New Year!!!

#### 2002 CPGCSA Board of Directors

#### President

Bill Brooks - Hanover Country Club

#### **Vice President**

Mark DelSantro, CGCS - Fieldstone Golf Club

#### Secretary/Treasurer

Pete Ramsey - Range End Golf Club

#### Past President

Dan Achenbach—Foxchase Golf Course

#### **Directors**

Ron Diefenthaler - Colonial Country Club
Dave Frey - Country Club of Harrisburg
Tom Kintzer - Quail Valley Golf Course
Chris Martin - Iron Valley Golf Club
Faron Stoops - Mt. View Golf Course
Randy Super - Pine Meadows Golf Complex

#### Winter Readiness: Teaming With Mother Nature Benefits Course Preparations

updated 1-8-02

As the winter weather continues, turfgrass maintenance activities have shifted indoors. A significant amount of planning and preparation is necessary to ready the course and maintenance equipment for the spring. Television golf will return with a flurry, and with it will be an ever-increasing desire for the snow to melt and the grass to grow.

Several questions have been presented regarding course maintenance efforts during the winter season. One often asked question centers on topdressing the turf during the winter. Topdressing during the winter can be an excellent way to incorporate sand into the upper portion of the soil profile. Winter precipitation (snow or rain) will work the topdressing into the canopy, and allowing Mother Nature to help eliminates the need for dragging or brushing procedures. While it is always better to limit play on dormant, frozen turf topdressing as aggressively as possible during the winter season can provide insulation and protection during a mild winter. The plant crowns will be protected and water infiltration can be improved. A firmer surface can be created, and this will be a year round benefit. If weather allows, and there is topdressing in inventory, go ahead and apply it. Additionally, research has shown that topdressing fairway turf with sand can provide a method to deter earthworm activity.

Inside This IssuePresident's MessagePage 2Membership NewsPage 4Green Sheet SupportersPage 7

#### President's Message

Many thanks to Chris Martin for a great day and a great meal at Iron Valley. The condition of the course and layout were beautiful! I knew it was a bit windy when I saw a few of my putts get blown off line, but that added to the fun.

I already confessed to Chris that when the cold wind-driven rain blew in and conditions became unbearable on the final 2 holes, certain rules changed in our group so that we could get finished. They were:

- 1. Carts could drive anywhere except on greens and tees. (Chris told me his group adopted this rule too, so I guess it was ok.)
- 2. You could hit into the group in front of you, but try to aim away from them. (We didn't actually do this!)
- 3. You could not read a putt or take longer than 2 seconds over a shot.
- 4. You could talk, yell, jump up and down, or whatever it took to stay warm while someone else was hitting.

Actually, we really had a great time on those final 2 holes, and we were able to make pars on both!

Many thanks to Dan for a job well done this past year as President! I look forward to the challenge of serving as President this year.

Have a great holiday season!

Bill Brooks

If you are interested in hosting a Central Penn GCSA monthly meeting in the future, please contact Bill Brooks at (717) 259-8706 for further details.

#### **Upcoming Events**

- GCSAA 73rd International Golf Course Conference and Show, February 3—10, 2002. Orange County Convention Center, Orlando, Fl.
- Electrohydraulic Applications for Agricultural & Turfgrass Equipment, February 19—21, 2002. Penn State University, University Park, PA
- USGA Regional Conference, Monday, February 25, 2002. Radisson Hotel, Pittsburgh Expo Mart, Monroeville, PA. (Registration is required—admission is complimentary. Registrations will be mailed in February)
- Western PA Turf Conference & Trade Show, February 26—28, 2002. Radisson Hotel, Pittsburgh Expo Mart, Monroeville, PA.
- CPGCSA Winter Educational Meeting, March 14, 2002. Bent Creek Country Club, Lancaster, PA
- USGA Regional Conference, March 19, 2001. Dupont Country Club, Wilmington, DE.

PRESIDENT, SOCIAL DANIEL W. ACHENBACH FOXCHASE GOLF CLUB (717) 336-3847

VICE PRESIDENT
WILLIAM E. BROOKS
HANOVER COUNTRY CLUB
(717) 259-8706

SECRETARY/TREASURER, GCSAA LIAISON WILLIAM P, RAMSEY RANGE END GOLF CLUB (717) 432-3711

PRESIDENT EMERITUS/SOCIAL THOMAS C. OCEPEK HEIDELBERG COUNTRY CLUB (610) 488-1255

NEWSLETTER EDITOR
MARK V. DELSANTRO, CGCS 2001
FIELDSTONE GOLF CLUB
(302) 254-4569

MEDIA/PUBLIC RELATIONS
WILLIAM G. WALL 2001
DAUPHIN HIGHLANDS GOLF COURSE
(717) 986-1586

NOMINATIONS/CHAPTER RELATIONS RON DIEFENTHALER, CGCS 2002 COLONIAL COUNTRY CLUB (717) 545-6760

EDUCATION/ CAREER DEVELOPMENT RANDY M. SUPER 2002 PINE MEADOWS GOLF COMPLEX (717) 865-1445

MEMBERSHIP TOM L. KINTZER 2003 QUAIL VALLEY GOLF COURSE (717) 359-8053

GOLF FARON I. STOOPS 2003 MOUNTAIN VIEW GOLF RESORT (717) 642-6050

AFFILIATE REPRESENTATIVES SCOTT C. FISCHER 2002 (717) 558-9653

SCOTT A. KEENER 2001 (215) 340-5410

PAST PRESIDENTS FRED N BAKER CHARLES A. BARLEY ROBERT BEYER, CGCS C. WILLIAM BLACK, CGCS GREG BORZOK JOHN J. BOYD DWIGHT H. BRUBAKER CHARLES H. CADIZ, CGCS JOHN A. CHASSARD KENNETH R. DIETRICH, CGCS JOHN DOUGHERTY GREGORY C. FANTUZZI, CGCS JEFFREY L. FRY, CGCS RICHARD FUNK JOHN L. GEHMAN ANTHONY P. GOODLEY, CGCS MICHAEL C. HAIR RILEY E. HECKERT FRED HEILEN, CGCS CAMERON G, HENDERSON JAMES W. JONES, CGCS BYRON F. KNOLL, JR. HARRY L. LATCHAW H. JIM LOKE, CGCS JAMES N. MACLAREN JOHN P. MCCORMICK GEORGE MORRIS THOMAS C. OCEPEK Y. LEWIS PAYSON DAVID P. PORTZ, CGCS DAVID M. RAFFERTY DANIEL L. SNOWBERGER SAMUEL R. SNYDER, CGCS RICHARD J. SUTTLES EDWARD A. TABOR WILLIAM G. WALL, JR. DAVID C. WEITZEL, CGCS MICHAEL WILT RICHARD WILT TERRY L. WUESCHINSKI, CGCS THEODORE S. ZABRENSK

The Allied

Hospitality Suite

will be held on

February 7, 2002

at the

Rosen Centre Hotel

from 7:00-10:00 P.M. From 7:00—10:00 PM

Please check with the front desk for room location.

^\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

#### Mid-Atlantic USGA.....cont'd from page 1

Several turf managers have asked about applying fertilizers during the late fall and early winter. As a rule-of-thumb if the soils are frozen don't apply a granular fertilizer; the potential for nutrient loss is much greater under these conditions. However, as long as the soils are not frozen nutrients will be utilized, and this provides an effective means of preparing the turf for the spring.

Don't forget to mark your calendars for the educational opportunities offered this winter.

#### Mid-Atlantic Regional Conferences

Monday, February 25th Radisson Hotel, Monroeville, PA

Tuesday, March 19th DuPont Country Club, Wilmington,

#### For Your Information

If you have any information that you would like included in the an upcoming newsletter, please fax information to Wanda at (717) 279-0368 or e-mail to cpgcsa@nbn.net.



#### PHILADELPHIA TURF COMPANY

4049 LANDISVILLE ROAD, BOX 865 **DOYLESTOWN, PA 18901-0865** 215-345-7200 • FAX: 215-345-8132

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*



Toro Irrigation Heads, Controllers, & Valves **Buckner by Storm Brass Products** Flowtronex Pump Stations Carson & Ametek Valve Boxes Kennedy & Nibco Valves Wire, Electrical, & Grounding **PVC Pipe & Fittings Ductile Iron Fittings** Four Salesperson Team Six Support Person Team Four Serviceperson Team Authorized Independent Service Agents **On-site Technical Training** 

Equipment & Irrigation, Utility Vehicles & Attachments Parts, Sales, & Service you can depend on.

Toro Reel Mowers, Rotary Mowers Sprayers & Spray Technologies Aerification Products Large Selection of Parts Demonstration Units Nine Salesperson Team Fourteen Serviceperson Team Shop & Road Service Package Programs Leasing Options **On-site Service Training** 

Service Seminars & Continuing Education Courses

Largest supplier of turf and irrigation equipment in Eastern PA, Southern NJ, and Newcastle County, DE.

#### **Membership News**

The following individuals have applied for membership into our association. If there are no written objections within the next seven days, they will be accepted into CPGCSA at the next meeting.

Marlin L. Ewing, Superintendent
Chambersburg Country ClubClass B

Joe Herkalo, Owner
CJH Greens, Inc.....Class AF

David S. Nehila, Sales Representative Growing Solutions.... Class AF

Deron Zendt, Assistant Superintendent Lebanon Country Club......Class C

We would like to welcome the following individuals into our association.

Charles M. Lincicome, Sales Representative Golf Car Specialties ...... Class AF

Gary L. Lomison, Superintendent
White Deer Golf Course....... Class A

If you know of anyone who in interested in membership into the association, please have them contact Tom Kintzer, Quail Valley Golf Course (717) 359-8053.

#### **Past Presidents Meeting**



A special "Thank You" to our Past Presidents for their support and ideas during our "Organizational Meeting" and throughout each year.

#### **Golf News**

Hope everyone is having a good winter. I've been working on projects and attending educational seminars. Who knows what the weather will bring us. But, if that's the worst thing in our lives to worry about, then we are pretty lucky.

Golfing weather is just around the corner and we will be out doing those things we love to do so much. Now that everyone is thinking about golfing, and how the off-season's exercise program, or lack there of, will affect their swing.

Now that we are dreaming of playing, it's a good time to address next season's golf outings. The Board has received several complaints regarding the golf pairings. I will explain how and why some of the pairings are made.

Some host clubs determine the pairings. They make them up so it is easier for them to set up the carts and tee assignments.

For our Association Championship, usually held at our September meeting, I determine the pairings based on handicaps. I take the total number of players and divide them by 4 to get the 4 flights. Then I match them up with the lowest handicaps and so on.

There is no intent to upset anybody. I apologize for any ill feelings. I enjoy playing and meeting other members in our association. This past year, I was fortunate enough to play with and meet a fair number of "new" people. It was a great experience.

One way to try to alleviate any future problems, is to specify on your registration forms, those players with whom you'd like to be paired. We will submit the request to the hosting club. As for the Championship, I would prefer to keep people matched up within the same flights. But, we will try to accommodate you, whenever possible.

That's it from the golf room. Come on warm weather! See ya at the winter meeting.

Faron

#### **Anthill Golfing**

Once there was a golfer whose drive landed on an anthill. Rather than move the ball, he decided to hit it where it lay. He gave a mighty swing. Clouds of dirt and sand and ants exploded from the spot. Everything but the golf ball. It sat in the same spot.

So he lined up and tried another shot. Clouds of dirt and sand and ants went flying again. The golf ball didn't even wiggle.

Two ants survived. One dazed ant said to the other, "Whoa," What are we going to do?"

Said the other ant: "I don't know about you, but I'm going to get on the ball."

#### CPGCSA Family Picnic—October 6, 2001 at Creekview Park



The Whole Gang



Scott Fischer— Star Kickball player and social event coordinator



Can we play???



What a great day for competitive kickball.



Mary Ocepek and Paige Ramsey

#### Think You Know Everything? Did You Know?

- 1. Rubber bands last longer when refrigerated.
- 2. Peanuts are one of the ingredients of dynamite.
- 3. There are 293 ways to make change for a dollar.
- The average person's left hand does 56% of typing.
- 5. A shark is the only fish that can blink with both eyes.
- There are more chickens than people in the world.
- Two-thirds of the world's eggplant is grown in New Jer-
- The longest one-syllable word in the English language is "screeched".
- 9. On a Canadian two dollar bill, the flag flying over the Parliament building is an American Flag.
- 10. No word in the English language rhymes with month, orange, silver, or purple.
- 11. "Dreamt" is the only English word that ends in the letters
- 12. All 50 states are listed across the top of the Lincoln Memorial on the back of the \$5.00 bill.
- 13. Almonds are a member of the peach family.
- 14. Maine is the only state whose name is one syllable.
- 15. There are only four words in the English language which end in "dous"; tremendous, horrendous, stupendous, and hazardous.
- 16. Los Angeles' full name is "El Pueblo de Nuestra Senora la Reinade los Angeles de Porciuncula."
- 17. A cat has 32 muscles in each ear.
- 18. An ostrich's eye is bigger than its brain.

#### **Government Relations**

From GCSAA Greens & Grassroots Vol. 7---No 1

The Environmental Quality Board adopted amendments to the state's storage tank and spill prevention program rules. The changes specifically address the corrective action required by responsible parties for releases of regulated substances from aboveground and underground storage tanks. Under the new rule, the owner or operator of an aboveground or underground storage tank is now required to verbally notify the Department of a reportable release as soon as practicable but in no case more than 24 hours (instead of 2 hours) after confirming a release. The rule took effect on December 1, 2001.

For more information: http://www.pabulletin.com/ secure/data/vol31/31-48/2169.html

#### Works Newfer 2001

Renovate **Construction Mix** 

Garv's Green **AminoPlex Tuff Turf** 





**ISOTEK** NX-PRO **Country Club** 

Thom Mahute 717-940-0730 fscmahute1@aol.com



Superior Products for the Turf and Horticultural Professional

www.fisherandson.com 237 East King St. Malvern PA 19355 1-800-262-2127 fax 609-644-7791

#### **Equipment For Sale**

Please contact Mike Swisher at the Lebanon Country Club (717) 272-1893 if you are interested in the following:

Lockers—grouped in blocks of 4 or 6. \$20.00 per locker.

We will continue to advertise "used equipment" and "equipment wanted" in each newsletter. If you have anything that may be of interest, please contact Wanda to place your ad FREE!!

Mark Your Catendars......

Winter Educational Meeting

March 14, 2002

William Rahling, Bob Eichert Aer-Core, Inc. 47 Heron Hill Drive Downingtown, PA 19335 (610) 458-0890

Chip Presendofer A. T. Sales 1011 Church Road Oreland, PA 19705 (215)886-6011

Shaun Barry Aventis Environmental Science 1133 Rt. 27 Somerset, NJ 088873 (732) 846-8173

Eugene Evans Blue Ridge Peat Farms R. R. #1 Box 292A White Haven, PA 18661 (717) 443-9596

Steven Chirip Egypt Farms 8754 County PL Drive Tobyhanna, PA 18466 (800) 899-7645

Bennett Wartman Farm & Golf Course Supply 7709-7725 Ridge Avenue Philadelphia, PA 19128 (215) 483-5000

Dave Feldman, Dale Andrew, Dennis DeSanctis Finch Turf Equipment 419 Industrial Drive North Wales, PA 19454 (800) 875-TURF

Thomas Mahute Fisher & Sons, Inc. 3009 Gloucester Street Lancaster, PA 17601 (717) 892-1455

Lee Frey, Chet Walsh Golf Car Specialties 136 Washington Street Gloucester City, NJ 08030 (717) 545-8332

# **CPGCSA Supporter List**

Paul Szymanski Golf Cars, Inc. 4180 Skyron Drive Buckingham, PA 18912 (215) 340-0880

Leroy Hurst Hollingers Lawn & Garden 4126 Oregon Pike Ephrata, PA 17522 (800) 650-1398

**Bob Orazi Koonz Sprinkler Supply**6143 Gatsby Green
Columbia, MD 21045
(410) 730-8871

Jim Byrne Helena Chemical 94 Tanglewood Drive Quarryville, PA 17566 (717) 786-0547

Greg Borzok, Ted Zabrenski Lawn & Golf Supply Company 647 Nutt Road, P. 0. Box 447 Phoenixville, PA 19460 (610) 933-5801

John Farrell Lebanon Turf Products 1600 East Cumberland Lebanon, PA 17042 (609) 404-3143

Scott Fischer, Eric Fisher Lesco 605 Latshmere Drive Harrisburg, PA 17109 (717) 558-9515

George Barger Nutramax Laboratories 2122 Bellvale Road Fallston, MD 21047 (410) 776-4012 Parker Biery, Mark Biery Par-Mar Cars, Inc. P. 0. Box 68 Long Pond, PA 18334 (800) 338-1466

Tom Drayer Philadelphia Turf Company 4049 Landisville Road Doylestown, PA 18901 (215) 345-7200

Joe Sellers Premier Turf Solutions 1402 Crestmont Drive Downingtown, PA 19335 (484) 678-2809

Fred Mohr, Jr. Seedway 980 Loucks Mill Road York, PA 17402 (717) 848-3312

Don Hollinger, Dan Davis, Paul Wickey, Jim MacLaren Simplot Partners, Inc. 858 Mt. Joy Road Manheim, PA 17545 (717) 664-4204

Charlie McGill, Jeff Patterson Stull Equipment Co. 201 Windsor Road Pottstown, PA 19464 (610) 495-7441

John Fowler Syngenta 325 Mill Pond Lane Oxford, PA 19363 (610) 998-2896

Thed Fraleigh
Turf Management Associates
901 Dawn Avenue
Ephrata, PA 17522
(800) 840-1711

Tom Walsh York Distributors 5185 Raynor Avenue Linthicum Heights, MD 21090 (410) 636-2400

Mark V. DelSantro, CGCS - Editor Wanda S. Fry - Executive Secretary P.O. Box 1420 Lebanon, PA 17042

The Green Sheet



Page 8

The Green Sheet

## 2002 Membership Dues

Don't forget to return your Roster Update Form along with your membership dues by February 15, 2002.



### Winter Educational Meeting

Thursday, March 14, 2002

Bent Creek Country Club

Registration begins at 7:45 AM